HISTORY NEWSLETTER

The next issue of CLIO is scheduled for circulation the third week of November. It will be devoted to a cultural-ethnic theme. Any interested contributor should contact Alison Roth, Box 1083 or Dr. Leopold of the History Department.

The editors are proud to announce that the Western Connecticut State College chapter of Phi Alpha Theta (Sigma Eta) won a best chapter award of \$250.00 for the school year ending May, 1974. The money will be spent on books for the Sigma Eta-History Club Library. This award was granted due to outstanding academic and service achievements of Sigma Eta.

The History Club in cooperation with Phi Alpha Theta is sponsoring a series of "sendwich seminars" for October and November.

Watch out for announcements on exact dates and topics.

The History Club is interested in new members. Please contact Kathy Hanlon, Box # 524.

A limited number of grants for graduate study are available under the Connecticut State Scholarship Program. Stipends will not exceed \$1,000. Write for application materials, to the Connecticut Graduate Award Program, Educational Testing Service, Box 176, Princeton, New Jersey, 08540. Applications must be submitted by March, 1975.

CLIO's cover recognizes one of Danbury's historical figures, Charles Ives, whose centennial is calebrated this year. The bottom picture of Danbury's Main Street was taken during the early 1930's and is from the late Albert Hamilton's collection. Ives, a composer, was born and lived in Danbury for some time and wrote the music on the cover about a circus band on Main Street.

Our thanks to Jim Devine for obtaining the picture, Dawn Whaley for supplying the music (published by Peer International Corporation for 40¢), and Mr. Raymond Trimpert for his suggestions and assistance in putting it all together.